

MINUTES OF THE BIG LOCAL PARTNERSHIP MEETING

Monday 12th November 2018
At Thurcroft Hub

Present:	Tony Simmonds (Chair)	TS
	Cath Walker	CW
	Anne Barrass	AB
	Tim Leach	TL
	Lee Wright	LW
	Kay Mosley	KM
	Shaz Biggin	SB
	Emma Lindley	EL
	Alister Shaw	AS
	Steve Ruffle	SR
	Andrea Peers	RC
	Bradley Hook	BH
	Leah Mea Holt	LH
Apologies:	Rachel Cole	RC
	Sir Kevin Barron MP	KB
	Christine Nolte	CN

18.63	Introductions/Apologies TS welcomed everyone to the meeting.
18.64	1st October 2018 Minutes and Matters Arising These were agreed. Letter to Parish Council about volunteer awards has been sent. Toddler Group has received equipment. Keep Fit has 2 new people – the sessions are on Tuesdays. Young people have not heard from Parish Council about skips. Couldn't book fire service but will do it in New Year plus booking to visit Crown Court. Arts project tender – 9 applicants and successful candidate has now been selected and will visit Partnership in New Year. SR and RC will go to Manchester Big Local workers meeting this Wednesday. CW said firework night was a good event but there were no fireworks. There is a lot of community demand for firework display in the future. SB will look at quotations. Everyone in the village is asking for it to happen. AS suggested someone needs to lead on it. It is on Tuesday night next year. Christmas market at Leeds – both buses are nearly full with 15 seats free.
18.65	Events Group

	<p>Tea dance very successful with 140 people there £300 was raised at the WW1 event to be split between The Royal British Legion and Help for hero's.</p> <p>. Luncheon club going well with a bank account and the people running it are now very happy.</p> <p>Christmas lights will be on Friday 30th November 2018. This is confirmed. Church Fayre starts at 2.30pm in the Gordon Bennett Memorial Hall and lights switch on at 5.30pm. TL to phone DB Entertainment about fair rides. It was decided not to do crafts on the same day. Church craft session on Saturday 15th December 2018 for all the family. Big Local would support that event – this to be discussed in more detail at next meeting.</p> <p>Events Group to meet up and discuss next year's Gala. Also to look at setting up as a separate constituted group. The Gala would possibly be on Saturday 13th July 2019.</p>
<p>18.66</p>	<p>Projects</p> <p>Allotments – the youth group has raised £236 towards greenhouses but both were blown down in the wind . These need to be replaced with stronger polycarbonate ones. There is now a constituted Young people's management committee with a constitution and a bank account. They are collecting some money from the coop through tombola and selling buns. A new greenhouse would cost £600 but they requested a £200 contribution from Big Local towards it. £200 contingency monies was also suggested. Both these payments were agreed. AP said she would ask councillors if they could provide some matched funding.</p> <p>Awards- letter has gone to Parish Council about volunteer awards but no response has been received yet.</p> <p>Housing Project- Some landlords have been approached but there is not interest. Selective licensing may encourage poor landlords to sell their properties.</p>
<p>18.67</p>	<p>Website and Admin</p> <p>EL is still keen on doing website but she will need articles sending to her to put in. She would also be interested in doing minutes if she received some training. SR said RotherFed sometimes does these courses or we could put her on another training course.</p>
<p>18.68</p>	<p>AOB</p> <p>Minibus: TL suggested a minibus would be useful to purchase as a community transport vehicle. SR suggested doing some feasibility work on this, possibly looking at Door2Door and options from other areas. Tim will get together with other interested parties and bring back some proposals to next meeting.</p> <p>Skip: AB reported skip was full in an hour. This was the last one for this year.</p> <p>Big Local Reps: AS said reps roles were being refreshed and he is having to complete expressions of interest for this.</p>

18.68

Date and Time of Next Meeting

The next meeting is 6.30pm on Monday 3rd December 2018 at Thurcroft Hub.